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Date: 12 January 2016

To: All Members of Council

Copy to all other Members of the Council

(other recipients for information)

Dear Councillor,

Please see overleaf a Supplementary Agenda for the meeting of the COUNCIL on TUESDAY, 
12 JANUARY 2016 at 6.30 pm.

Yours sincerely

Rebecca Owen
Democratic Services Officer

Public Document Pack
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COUNCIL -  12 JANUARY 2016

SUPPLEMENTARY AGENDA

5.  QUESTIONS 

Question received from Councillor Crooks:

In relation to the recent survey supposedly delivered to residents of the Borough asking 
whether they would wish to choose to pay extra for the Brown Bin collection, or pay for a 
rate rise to cover this service, and did not get delivered! - Were the company contracted to 
deliver the survey paid any monies at all by this Council?

Response from Councillor Hall:

Officers contracted a company in good faith to deliver a printed survey to every household 
in the borough. The company was selected following the submission of informal prices as 
it has significant experience of delivering for national companies and for other councils, it 
could deliver within the short timescale required and the price quoted was competitive.
 
Unfortunately, although a number of surveys were delivered and some 500 were returned, 
officers were not satisfied the delivery company completed the delivery to every household 
in the borough as required. This dissatisfaction was based on the council's own delivery 
back checks and a significant number of complaints of non-delivery from households.

In order to ensure that every household had the opportunity to take part, the deadline was 
extended and the survey was repeated in the winter 2015 edition of the Borough Bulletin. 
This ensured every household had the opportunity to take part by either clipping out the 
coupon and posting it back using the freepost address or by completing the survey online. 
As Members may be aware, the council directly employs its own deliverers to deliver the 
Bulletin. There was no additional cost to the council for including the survey in the Bulletin. 

The survey attracted 2150 responses and attracted views from residents living in every 
ward of the borough, around 40% of which were submitted online.

I can confirm the delivery contractor has not been paid for the delivery. Officers notified 
the contractor of the council's dissatisfaction, informing them that the council does not 
intend to pay their invoice in November. The contactor has disputed the council's decision, 
citing delivery back checks completed by an independent company on the contractor's 
behalf. However, the council's position has not changed and we remain dissatisfied and 
unwilling to pay their invoice.

6.  LEADER OF THE COUNCIL'S POSITION STATEMENT 

As we enter a new year I think it's worth taking a few minutes to reflect on some of our 
achievements of 2015.

2015 was an historic year that will be remembered for all time because it was the year in 
which King Richard III was finally laid to rest with the dignity befitting a Monarch. For some 
time our Borough appeared on news channels across the world, its citizens came out in 
their thousands to play their part in the ceremonies and pageantry, and to witness events 
that brought alive our history of 1485 . 

It was a year in which we finally saw Hinckley's bus station redeveloped to become The 
Crescent and with the opening of Sainsbury's, Cineworld, and The Elbow Room we have 
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seen the start of a new era for this town’s centre. We have also approved a town centres 
vision document to set out the next part of regeneration, not just for Hinckley but our other 
major towns as well.

We had our first Annual Rural Conference and launched a draft rural strategy, a new bus 
route connecting with Mira was launched after the A5 improvement, and was quickly 
extended to Witherley and Fenny Drayton.

Our Planning Committee introduced changes to bring regular updates to members with 
progress on major developments and updates on enforcement actions. We introduced the 
planning policy forum, allowing all members to contribute their views on policy much 
earlier than would otherwise have been the case.

Market Bosworth deserves a special mention because it had its neighbourhood 
development plan adopted.

We also published a revised health strategy, engaged positively with health partners and 
MP David Treddinick, and are influencing the CCG Community Health review.

As we start 2016 we already know there is much to look forward to. We will see continued 
regeneration in Hinckley, not least of which will be the opening of the new leisure centre in 
four months’ time.

Work with our partner councils in Leicestershire will continue to create a combined 
authority and through that to devolve further powers to local government.

We will be holding a developers’ forum at the end of this month, with local and national 
builders, to discuss better ways to meet future housing need, without destroying the 
communities that we value today. Part of this of course will be to outline how we plan to 
utilise some of our own land assets for future housing development.

There are of course challenges going forward, not least of which is Council’s budget. 

Members will shortly be receiving papers for the scrutiny commission to be held on 21 
January. This meeting is open for all members to attend to review the draft budget 
proposals for the coming year. Everyone will, I am sure, be pleased to know that these 
proposals do not require this council to hold a referendum on a council tax increase. With 
the increased funding from government, including the continuation of new homes bonus, 
increased business rates retention, further efficiency savings within the council, increases 
in the use of our charged services, and a small increase in council tax we will be able to 
set a balanced budget. We will also be seeking to retain the universal garden waste 
recycling service, for at least the year 2016/17, without the need to make a charge for its 
collection, and without the need to fund the service from Council’s reserves. 

I submitted an expense claim in January for 142 miles of car use and £16.50 in parking 
charges.

10.  LOCAL AUTHORITIES (STANDING ORDERS) (ENGLAND) (AMENDMENT) 
REGULATIONS 2015 

To appoint a panel of five members to the Statutory Officer Employment Panel in 
accordance with the Local Authorities (Standing Orders) (England) (Amendment) 
Regulations 2015: Councillors Bray, Hall, Lay, Nickerson and Sutton.



Hinckley Hub • Rugby Road • Hinckley • Leicestershire • LE10 0FR
Telephone 01455 238141 • MDX No 716429 • Fax 01455 251172 • www.hinckley-bosworth.gov.uk


	Agenda

